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A Word from Pastor Linda Wisser 
                                   

 “More Fully Alive” 

As we turn the page of the calendar to March, we look forward to the coming of 
Springtime with longer days, warmer sunshine (hopefully), and all of creation becoming 

more fully alive after a long winter.  In the Christian Church, we are in the season of Lent in March, a season 
with the intention for us to become more fully alive…alive in God! 

Daily life is challenging at times.  As part of a community of faith, we are continuously reminded that God’s 
intention for us and for all is LIFE… full, meaningful, abundant life.  Please set time aside to join us for this holy 
season as we journey together with the intention to journey together with God: 

Wednesdays (March 3, 10, 17, 24th) – 7 p.m.:  Mid-week Lent Series:  “A New Way of Being” 

Join with others across the Moravian Church Northern Province on the road to racial justice and healing.  Each 
week we hear stories from members of the church about experiences they have had which have informed (or 
misinformed) them about racial justice issues.  It’s a safe space to listen and learn from one another.   
Immediately after each Wednesday session (around 8 p.m.), East Hills folks are invited to log on for a small 
group time with members of EHMC to connect mid-week in Lent, debrief on the MCNP session of the week, 
and pray together.      

 
Ø Sundays, March 7th, 14th, 21st at 10:30 a.m. on Zoom:  Sunday Morning Worship 

 
Ø Sunday, April 28th at 10:30 a.m.:  Palm Sunday Worship Service and the start of Holy Week 
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Ø Sunday, April 28th – Wednesday, March 31st at 7 p.m.:  Holy Week Readings on Zoom 

 
Mar 28, 2021 07:00 PM 
Mar 29, 2021 07:00 PM 
Mar 30, 2021 07:00 PM 
Mar 31, 2021 07:00 PM 
Apr 1, 2021 07:00 PM 
Apr 2, 2021 07:00 PM 
  

 
Ø Thursday, April 1th at 7p.m.:  Maundy Thursday Dramatic Reading and Service of Holy Communion 

 
Ø Friday, April 2nd at 7p.m.:  Good Friday Tenebrae Service 

 
Ø Sunday, April 4th at 6:30 a.m.:  Easter Sunrise Service at East Hills 
Ø 10:30 a.m. – Easter Morning Worship (format tba) 

 
Please take the opportunity to be a part of these worship services and learning opportunities as well as others 
noted in this newsletter, such as “Why On Earth Am I Here” Bible Study beginning April 12th and the Group 
Spiritual Companioning opportunity.  Spring is coming, Lent is coming…may we all become more fully alive in 
God! 

Blessings,           

Pastor Linda 

 
 
 

PASTOR’S VACATION TIME:   

Pastor Linda will be taking vacation time from Monday, March 8th through 
Sunday, March 14th.  Bishop Blair Couch will be preaching and leading 
worship on Sunday, March 14th.  She will also be providing emergency  on- 
call pastoral care.   In the event of a pastoral care crisis, please contact the 
office by emailing office@easthillsmc.org and/or leaving a message at the 

office.  We will put Bishop Blair in touch with you.  We look forward to welcoming Bishop Blair next week. 
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An Update from the Joint Board Concerning Re-opening 
for Worship: 

 
Dear Church Family, 
 
Like many of you, we are cautiously hopeful as the COVID19 
positivity rates and number of cases in Lehigh and Northampton 

Counties continue to decline, and as the number of people gaining access to vaccines continues to grow.  And 
like many of you, it is the desire of the East Hills MC Joint Board to open our building and return to in-person 
worship services.  We share the disappointment of time physically apart from one another in the space that is 
meaningful for our expressions of faith.  It has not been easy for the Board to wrestle with our need to be 
together and the need to be apart.  We have appreciated the prayers and support of this congregation during 
this difficult year.    
 
At our March 1st Joint Board meeting, we voted to continue to follow our original threshold numbers to 
determine when the building would be open.  Those numbers are below 10% positivity rate and less than 100 
cases of COVID per 100,000 people in Lehigh and Northampton Counties.  They are numbers recommended by 
the PA Dept. of Health and used by area school districts.  We adopted these numbers because they are 
indicators for risk of community spread. 
 
As we look to returning to in-person worship services, the Joint Board will use a three-week rolling average of 
the numbers to determine when the building is open again.  This is deliberate.  Once we open, we desire to 
remain open.  By adopting the rolling average of 3 weeks, we will avoid being open one week and closed the 
next due to any fluctuation in weekly numbers.  We will also follow this rolling average process if numbers 
begin to increase again to avoid prematurely re-closing the building in the case of any future spike in cases. 
 
We hope you can remain patient. 
 
Concerning Easter Worship: 
 
The Board also voted at the March 1st meeting, that if the numbers allow for in-person worship on Easter 
Sunday,  we will hold the 6:30 a.m. Easter Sunrise worship service in the sanctuary and conclude the service 
outside.  The 10:30 a.m. Easter service will be held in the Family Center in order to accommodate a larger 
attendance while practicing social distanced seating.  Our hope, based on a trend of declining COVID19 
numbers, would be to continue in-person worship services as well as offering online options.  Please continue 
to watch our weekly Thursday emails for information about upcoming worship plans. 
 
  
We want to acknowledge with thanks, the good work of the Re-opening Committee for their 
recommendations to the Joint Board.  And we look forward, with hope, to the coming months ahead! 
 
Grace and peace, 
 
Pastor Linda and the East Hills Moravian Church Joint Board 
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Mar. 7th –  

Zoom Worship at 10:30 with live service. 
YouTube Service also available. 

Mar. 14th –  
Zoom Worship at 10:30 with live service. 

YouTube Service also available. 

(Pastor Linda is on Vacation.  We welcome Bishop Blair 
Couch as worship leader!) 

 
Mar. 21st –  

Zoom Worship at 10:30 with live service. 
YouTube Service also available. 

Mar. 28th – Palm Sunday 
Zoom Worship at 10:30 with live service. 

YouTube Service also available. 

7:00 PM – Holy Week Reading on ZOOM 

Mar. 29th – Mar. 31st 
7:00 PM – Holy Week Reading on ZOOM 

 

MARCH WORSHIP SCHEDULE 
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Christian Fellowship News & Opportunities 
 

The church office is open on Mondays from 9:00 – 3:00.  Remote office hours are in 
effect for Tuesday-Thursday.  Phone messages are checked daily.  Please call the 
office or email as needed. 

 

Remote Worship Opportunities 

ZOOM link -- Dial-in by phone -- YouTube recordings 
 

Weekly Worship will be available live on ZOOM Sunday mornings at 10:30 a.m.    
You may also dial in by phone or check YouTube for pre-recorded services and sermons each week. 
 

 
YouTube Link:  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oF67kjDFPgY 
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Additional Fellowship Opportunities 
 

A New Way of Being:  From Confession to Hope 

Wednesday Lenten Series  7 p.m. weekly 

Featuring Moravian Stories on the road to Racial Justice and Healing 

The Provincial Racial Justice Team is pleased to announce a 2021 Lenten Series called “A New Way of Being:   
From Confession to Hope”. This series builds on the Advent material offered last year. Each session will   
include a reflection on the lectionary texts for the preceding Sunday, conversations among Moravians as they 
discuss their journey toward a growing awareness of racial justice and healing, and discussion questions.  

The series is offered on five Wednesday evenings in Lent,  

All sessions begin at 7 pm ET/ 6 pm CT/ 5 pm MT/ 4 pm PT and will be led by: 

   February 24  Mark Breland and Betsy Miller 
   March 3   Bevon White and Frank Crouch 
   March 10  Rhonda and Tracy Robinson 
   March 17  Amy Gohdes-Luhman and Tim Berry 
   March 24  Bruce Nelson and Riddick Weber 
 

 

       
 

Calling All Parents and Kids - Sunday Morning Children’s Time 
 

We are offering a Children’s Message each week during our 10:30 a.m. 
Zoom worship service.  The Children’s Message will seek to connect our 
scripture and sermon for the day, and help you engage your kids in the 
Bible stories each week.  So, invite your kids to the screen at the start 

of the service… we look forward to seeing their bright smiles and hearing  
their inquisitive voices! 
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Worship and Mission Opportunities 

 

EHMC Sunday Morning Coffee Class - EHMC is inviting you join us via 
ZOOM.  Please use the URL below to join the meeting with your computer, 
tablet or phone with a microphone and webcam.  If you need to download 
the app, please approve it and join the meeting with computer audio. 

 
 
 

 
Youth lent series:  9:30AM Sundays, beginning Sunday 
February 14th.  In this six- session youth study, high school 
students will review various teachings from Jesus found in 
the Bible and consider how to implement them in today's 
world. Teens will also be challenged to examine how they 
can personally apply the teachings into their daily lives. 
Facilitated by Jon Burcaw and Mike Taylor. 

 
 
 

2021 Lenten Series:  The Provincial Racial Justice Team  presents “A New Way of Being:  
From Confession to Hope” All sessions begin at 7 pm ET. 
   February 24 - Mark Breland and Betsy Miller 
   March 3 - Bevon White and Frank Crouch 
   March 10 - Rhonda and Tracy Robinson 
   March 17 - Amy Gohdes-Luhman and Tim Berry 

     March 24 - Bruce Nelson and Riddick Weber 
 

 

 

SPRING LEARNING AND GROWTH OPPORTUNITIES: 

Group Spiritual Companioning 

Spiritual Companioning groups are a way to create a safe, sacred space 
were a group of 3 to 5 people can share their life journey and listen for 
God’s movement in their lives using spiritual listening—with their hearts. 
This is based on methods used by the early renewed Moravian Church in 

the 1700’s.  One such group is already active at East Hills, and the church would like to start up 1-2 more 
groups of 3-5 people each, starting in late April or early May. They would be led by an experienced Spiritual 
Director, and would meet for 2 hours, monthly, for a commitment of 4-6 months.  

More detailed information about how these groups work and benefit the participants can be found in the July 
2018 edition of The Moravian magazine, and can be found just by typing ‘Spiritual Companioning, The 
Moravian’ in a search engine.  You can access a brief YouTube presentation by Marcella Kraybill-Greggo, who 
is coordinating the growth of these groups for the Northern Province in the link below.    

A Quick Introduction to Spiritual Companioning can be found here:  
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Worship Support for March 2021: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 7- Mar 14-Mar 21-Mar 28-Mar 

Sacristans/Color 
/Purple or 

Black 
/Purple or 

Black /Purple or Black / Purple 

Elders     
Liturgist in-
person     
Liturgist online     

Ushers     

Counters     
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You are invited to join an EHMC small group… 
WHAT:  What on Earth Am I Here For? A guided study of Rick 
Warren’s book, The Purpose Driven Life.  Please consider 
making a six-week commitment and joining facilitator Bill 
Matz in a journey with purpose comprised of a six-session 
online video-based study promoting discovery and insight into 
God’s purpose for your life.  

Description:  Throughout the six sessions, you will discover the answer to life’s most fundamental 
question:  What on earth am I here for? According to Rick Warren, here’s a clue to the answer:  It’s not 
about you!  You were created by God and for God, and until you understand that, life will never make 
sense.  It is only in God that we discover our origin, our identity, our meaning, our purpose, our 
significance and our destiny.  Every other path leads to a dead end.  The six sessions include:  (1) You 
Matter to God, (2) You Were Planned for God’s Pleasure, (3) You Were Formed for God’s Family,        
(4) You Were Created to Become Like Christ, (5) You Were Shaped for Serving God, (6) You Were Made 
for a Mission. 

WHO:  This small group activity is available to ten EHMC members.   

WHEN:  This online study will be offered on six consecutive Monday evenings @7:00 PM; April 5, 12, 19, 26 
and May 3 & 10.  This forty-day commitment requires attendance to all sessions.  

WHERE:  The six sessions will take place using the online platform, Zoom.  A Zoom link for joining the sessions 
will be emailed to participants prior to each session.  

HOW:  Your forty-day commitment of participation requires that you purchase The Purpose Driven Life 
(expanded edition, 2013) and study guide What on Earth Am I Here For? (2012) written by Rick Warren.  A PDF 
version of the study guide will be made available upon request. An electronic device that is capable of audio 
and video access will be needed.  

                                                         

 

 *Possible websites for purchasing materials:  amazon.com   christianbook.com  secondsale.com 
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OUTREACH: 

Who are the People in Your Neighborhood? 

Contextual Outreach 

   

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At the Joint Board Retreat in January, our Board Members determined that two ministry priorities this year 
will be:  

“Inreach” – building and re-building our sense of community among existing members of East Hills. 

AND 

“Outreach” – getting to know the people in our neighborhood and finding ways to establish new 
relationships with the neighbors surrounding the church building. 

We invite you to join us for 2 Contextual Outreach learning sessions led by Dr. Jill Peters, Missional Leadership 
Developer at Moravian Theological Seminary.  Jill will help us look at data concerning neighborhood statistics 
and she will lead us in a process that puts our feet to the pavement in order to discover and re-discover our 
neighborhood and ways God is calling us to serve. 

All members of EHMC are invited to participate.  Please plan to be part of both Sessions. 

Session One – Wednesday, April 14th at 7 p.m. – 9 p.m. 

Session Two -  date tba 

If you are not currently serving on the Joint Board but would like to be part of the Contextual Outreach 
sessions, please email office@easthillsmc.org or pastorlinda@easthillsmc.org to register by April 11th. 
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For Pastoral Care:  Contact Pastor Linda via email at 
pastorlinda@easthillsmc.org, via phone or text message at 484-
764-8629.  

 
  

 
 

 
 
 

   

Online Giving:  Please visit our website for online giving at http://www.easthillsmc.org/online-
giving/.  You can donate using your checking or savings account, debit card from your financial 

institution, or Visa, Mastercard, Discover, or American Express credit card.  If you’re donating for the 
first time, you’ll be asked to set up a profile with your email address and financial information. Then you can 
schedule a one-time donation or weekly or monthly recurring donation.  Your financial information is 
completely secure. 

Mailing donations:  You may also send pledges to the office at the church.  The mail is being 
checked daily so that no money or checks are sitting in the mailbox for long.   

East Hills Moravian Church - 1830 Butztown Rd., Bethlehem, 18017 

Cash Cards - Cash cards are available for all your shopping needs. For Giant, 
Wegmans, or Valley Farm, contact Sue Larson. Any other shopping need — 
other grocery stores, pharmacies, online or in-person shopping, curbside 
pickup, gasoline or even streaming services — can be paid for using a cash 
card. Options include both physical cards and e-cards. You can order through 
ShopWithScrip.com or download the RaiseRight app on your phone. Our 
enrollment code is 8897CBD34973. If you don’t want an account, let us know 
what cards you’d like and we’ll order them for you.  
 

Prayer Requests: Have a prayer request? Please email the “Detail Form” to the church office at 
office@easthillsmc.org.  If your request is for someone who is not in your immediate family, please 
ask their permission to be put on our prayer list.  To honor privacy, only first names will be mentioned 
during worship on Zoom and we do not share these requests on YouTube. 
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EHMC Book Club: Everyone is invited to join the East Hills Moravian Church Book 
Club on Monday,  April 12th at 7pm via Zoom to discuss "Love Medicine" by Louise Erdrich.   

 

 

 

 
 
Young Adult Ministry (YAM) : Twice a year Young Adult 
Ministry (YAM) sends care packages to college-age youth 
attending school, in the military, or in the job force.  If you 
are a young adult or know of a young adult (your child), 
please give his/her mailing address and any food allergies to 
xxx.  The young adult will be added to our list and receive a 
package from us.  Many of the young adults receiving a box 
are thrilled to receive it and enjoy the food and fun contained inside.  We also need bakers to supply two 
dozen baked items, individually wrapped; or individually wrapped candy; or small fun activities (age does not 
matter) for these youth.  The deadline for contributions is Monday, March 22.   If you wish to give monetary 
contributions to cover mailing costs, please make checks payable to East Hills Moravian Church, memo:  YAM.  
Thanks for caring. 
 
 

 
 

Why Knots - We have removed our sale inventory from the EHMC 
Facebook page, but we will be posting another album soon as we 
always offer our handmade items for sale. We will be posting a variety 
of quilts, baby clothing and accessories. For information about our 
products, anyone is welcome to join our Zoom meetings on the 4th 
Wednesday of each month.  
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      Calling all East Hills Musicians -   
Pastor Linda and the Worship Committee are looking for special music to include in the 

Sunday morning services. Feel free to record singing or instrumentals as an individual, 
a family, etc., within our current safe guidelines for social distancing, of course. Videos 
of any performance can be uploaded to the Google album below:  

Music can be a powerful tool to unite the community in this potentially stressful 
time. We appreciate our musicians' contributions to our East Hills community, now 

and always. 
 

 

BES Shelter Volunteering - FOOD SERVERS NEEDED FOR BETHLEHEM EMERGENCY SHELTER - We needs 3 
people each month to serve the 6:30 seating at BES on 3/13, and 4/10.  One person should be there at @ 5:30 
the others at 6:00.  No interaction with guests, prepare trays the same and push them 
through a partition.  After the meal, pack food into quart containers and return them to 
the church, take some home or to someone in need.  Sanitize table tops and chairs, take 
out trash.  NO DISHWASHING as everything will be disposable.  You must be 18 or older 
to volunteer.  Gather a crew for one month, or multiple months.   

 
 

Women’s Fellowship: Will be meeting by Zoom on Tuesday, 
March 2, at 7 pm.  We are studying the Book of Esther, and 
Tuesday’s discussion will be centered on the 4th Chapter of 
Esther, when she is faced with making a decision to sacrifice 
her safety, and possibly even her life, for the sake of her 
people. All women are invited to join in our informal 
meetings. 
 

 
 Men’s Fellowship:  As we continue to open areas of the 
church and our lives, the Men’s Fellowship Group wants to let 
you know we are still here. Many of our fundraising events 
were canceled and we had to scale back our donations to 
causes that we earmarked funds for. Men’s Fellowship is 
available to assist members whenever possible. We have an 
email chain setup so that if a member needs some sort of 
assistance, an email can be sent out looking for the proper 

assistance. For example, if a member becomes ill and needs some temporary jobs/outside chores completed 
he/she can let one of us know and we can try to find a volunteer to help accommodate that need. As of now, 
social distance and safety guidelines need to be met to safeguard each of us.  
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A Can A Week and Joyful Noise - Due to the ongoing increase in COVID-19 cases in 
our area, A CAN A WEEK is being suspended until further notice. Monetary 
donations for JOYFUL NOISE and A CAN A WEEK will continue to be used and are 
greatly appreciated. Thanks for your ongoing support. 
 

 

Address, phone or email changes?  Please remember to notify the 
church office at office@easthillsmc.org so that we can keep our records 
current and keep you up to date on the news of the church.  Thank you! 

 

 

Northeast Community Center:  Due to the pandemic, the building housing 
Northeast Community Center (and the foodbank) has been open for 
employees only and the 4 staff persons have been administering the foodbank 
without the usual volunteer help, except for assistance with food pickup at 2nd 
Harvest. This is about to change. As covid numbers continue to decline, and as 
staff and volunteers are able to access the vaccine, volunteer help will be 
resuming in March.  We will not be resuming A CAN A WEEK collections at this 

point, but watch for further information as the situation changes. In the meantime, collecting and double-
bagging grocery bags will continue to be greatly appreciated. You can deposit them in the collection bins in the 
Narthex or hall outside the Family Center. Thanks for your ongoing support of A CAN A WEEK and JOYFUL 
NOISE. 

Drive-By Food Pantry - Help us restock our Food 
Pantry shelves at Central Moravian Church with 
much needed items for our next food distribution. 
Pull in front of our church office building at 73 

West Church Street on March 7th from 1-3, with rain date being 
the 14th. Items needed are: evaporated milk, boxed milk, chicken 
noodle soup, sugar, flour, peanut butter, jelly, ketchup, anything 
“heart healthy”, toilet paper, paper towels, facial tissues, soap. 
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CAMP HOPE 2021 

The Board of Management has decided that we will not be able to have our traditional week-long summer camps again 
this year. With Covid restrictions, the experience would not be what we all expect a week at camp to be. We will be 
offering weekend cabin rentals for families again for Memorial Day Weekend as well as the last two weekends of June 
and the month of July. Information for these rentals will be coming out shortly. We are planning on having a full summer 
long staff to lead activities, games and campfires as well as providing meals and cleaning the camp. If you are 16 or older 
and would love to spend a summer at camp, please contact the camp office to apply 908- 459-4435 or 
hopecenter@camphope.org C 

~ALSO~ 

A Hopeful Marathon 

We’re doing a fundraiser for Camp Hope!  
 
Who and What: 
What this will include is a series of walks and bible discussions with Charlie 
McDonald and Rev. Brian Dixon from Emmaus Moravian Church. They will 
take place around the Lehigh Valley and on Facebook Live. Each walk will 

increase in length and concern themes of Creation Care in both the Old and New Testaments. This will end in a 
marathon walk from Camp Hope all the way to Palmer Moravian Church, 26.3 miles! 
 
How you can help: 
Tune in on EMC’s Facebook page for all 3 walks if you can, spread the word, and in the meantime, go check 
out EMC’s Facebook to engage! You can pledge a dollar amount for every mile Student Pastor Charlie makes it 
in the marathon, with all proceeds going to Camp Hope. Our campaign can be found here: 
https://pledgeit.org/a-hopeful-marathon  
 
When and Where: 
1. Central Moravian to Nazareth Moravian 

● Date: Saturday 3/13 @ Noon 
● Length: 10 miles 
● Text: Genesis 2:1-22 

2. Central to Calvary to Emmaus 
● Date: Saturday 3/27 @ 10am 
● Length: 14 miles 
● Text: Exodus 23:10-13, Leviticus 18:26, 28, Numbers 35:33-34 

3. Camp Hope to Palmer Moravian 
● Date: Saturday 4/10 @ 8am 
● Length: 26.3 miles 
● Text: Luke 12:1-34 

 
“Camp Hope is the year-round camp, conference and retreat center for the Eastern District of the Moravian 
Church.” Camp Hope serves youth and adults of the Moravian Church and communities across the Northeast. 
Providing a space for individuals and groups to commune with God and one another since 1946, Camp has 
been vital to the development of so many people’s faith. Please consider pledging today! 
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UNITY PRAYER DAY 2021 

 

March 1st marks the anniversary of the founding of the Unity of  
the Brethren.  It's the birthday of the Worldwide Moravian  
Church.  Each  year in observance of this historic day, we are  
invited to make an offering which benefits a ministry of the  
global church.    
 

The 2021 Unity Offering has been designated for the Moravian Church in Malawi to build a  
Community Mutipurpose Hall in the capital city of Lilongwe.  
 
Information about this work of the Unity is posted on the Unity website www.unitasfratrum.org 

 

PROPOSAL REQUEST FOR SUPPORT TO CONSTRUCT A COMMUNITY MULTIPURPOSE HALL FOR MORAVIAN 
CHURCH IN MALAWI IN LILONGWE THE CAPITAL CITY OF MALAWI REQUESTED ESTIMATED COST US 
$50,000.00  

REASONS FOR BUILDING A COMMUNITY HALL/PRAYER HOUSE 

There is no place/land or any building where the Moravians can meet and worship in the capital city Lilongwe 
despite the presence of many existing members from other districts where the Moravian is, and also many 
willing members to worship with the Moravian. The church in Lilongwe will be a model congregation and 
attract many Christians who are not reached with the gospel. 

• The community hall proposed will be generating income through hiring for activities such as 
weddings, seminars and also kindergarten learning and the income will be used for church 
improvement and caring of the resident pastor  

• The project will be on going considering that even the provincial head office will be favored to be 
located at this congregation. 

 • It will promote and strengthen networking and collaboration with other churches that are winning 
within the capital city such as the Lutheran Church, The Presbyterian Church (CCAP), The Baptist 
Convention of Malawi and many other churches.  

• The project will also respond to Government demand for MoHDevS which is a strong partner in 
charitable work to also influence the opening of the church in Lilongwe as a need.  

 

CHURCH ENDORSEMENT The Provincial Board Chairman Rev. George Kaliati  
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TREX Plastic Challenge Update – BAM Churches – 2020 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Trex plastics collections:  As of January, East Hills has met the goal of 500 pounds of recycled plastics and we 
are now eligible to receive a park bench for our campus!  Collection accumulations will now accrue to West 
Side Moravian Church.  When they have met their goal, the BAM churches participating in the Trex Plastic 
Challenge will have recycled plastics equivalent to the weight of a compact car! 

  

     To protect our continued eligibility for the program and the safety of the East Hills members who process 
the recycled materials, please observe the following criteria for acceptable goods:  Look for the recycling 
symbols 2 or 4 printed on the packaging. Please limit other recycling to items on the following list. The plastics 
MUST NOT be contaminated with any foreign material or chemicals. The only exception is small paper labels.  
 

*After volunteers bagged and weighed the plastics for our recent delivery to Weis Market, our community 
recycling partner, we found materials that DO NOT comply with the requirements for this program.  Please 
recycle only acceptable materials! 
  
 

ACCEPTABLE PLASTICS     NOT ACCEPTABLE PLASTICS  
Plastic shopping bags      Plastic bottles or other rigid plastic containers  
Produce and bread bags      Degradable/compostable bags  
Grocery bags       Pre-washed salad mix bags  
Cereal box liners       Frozen food bags  
Ice bags        Candy wrappers  
Wood pellet bags       Any Chip bags  
Salt bags        Dried fruit and nut bags  
Ziplock and other re-closable bags    Six-pack plastic rings  
Case overwrap       Pouch packaging  
Newspaper sleeves      Cheese wrappers 
Dry cleaning bags       Zip lock bags 
Bubble wrap & air pillows     Saran Wrap 
Pallet wrap and stretch film     Bread wrappers with little air holes 
        Cellophane wrappers 
        Bird seed or other bulk bags that are not #4 
        If material does not stretch easily  
        If material is shiny & crinkles or crunches  
 
  
 

** All plastic must be clean, dry and free of food residue.** 
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March Calendar Celebrations 
 

Mar. 5th – Employee Appreciation Day  Mar. 12th – World Sleep Day 

   
 

Mar. 14th – Daylight Savings Time Begins  Mar. 17th – St. Patrick’s Day   

   
 

Mar. 20th – First Day of Spring    Mar. 28th – Palm Sunday 
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Every Day… 

    

 

EHMC 2021 WATCHWORD 

God proves his love for us in that while 
we still were sinners Christ dies for 
us.  (Romans 5:8)  

 
He left his Father’s throne above –  
so free, so infinite his grace –  
emptied himself of all but love,  
and bled for Adam’s helpless race!  
What mercy this, immense and 
free,  
for, O my God, it found out me!  
What mercy this, immense and 
free,  
for, O my God, it found out me! 
(773)  
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MARCH 
ALL MARCH BIRTHDAYS!  WISHING YOU THE BEST!! 
     

v Please contact the office if anyone is missing or needs to be  
removed.  Thank you! 
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DETAIL FORM 

ANNOUNCEMENTS / NEWSLETTER / EMAIL BLAST / PRAYER LIST 

(CIRCLE ALL APPROPRIATE FOR YOUR REQUEST) 

 

(All must complete this section) 

CONTACT NAME: 

PHONE: 

EMAIL ADDRESS: 

START DATE: 

END DATE: 

 

ANNOUNCEMENT / NEWSLETTER / EMAIL BLAST CONTENT: 

 

 

 

 

 

PRAYERS FOR? 

WHY? 

MEMBER? 

MEMBER’S FAMILY? 

MEMBER’S FRIEND? 

OTHER? 

If this prayer request is for someone other than your immediate family, do you have that person's 
permission to share this? 

 

**If you need something extended or updated, please contact the office. ** 

EHMC Office email address:  office@easthillsmc.org 

EHMC phone:  610-868-6481 


